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DOCUMENTATION 

Ross Silcock 
REFERENCES 

Field Reports: IBL 60:11, 14 
Records Committee: IBL 61:86 

VOTE: 4 A-D, 2 N-A, 1 abstain 
NA: Highly unreadable document does not rule out Red-necked 

Phalarope. 
NA: Quite possibly this identification is correct but the only 

mention of this accidental species that came from any of the 
other 6 birders present in their season field report was a 
comment that there was disagreement about this bird and that it 
was probably a Sanderling. Most of the description does sound 
like a basic plumaged Red Phalarope but I could not conclusively 
seem to rule out the possibility of a Sanderling. Much of the 
basic description of size, shape, coloration, etc. can possibly 
fit both species. This, combined with the apparent reluctance of 
other observers to make the same conclusion, provides a 
reasonable doubt. Apparently no field notes were taken and the 
description was not written until after discussion with others, 
reference to field guides, and about a day of consideration. 

A-D: About all we have to go on is bill shape. Size compared to 
Pectoral, but evidently none present for direct comparison. 
Comparison to Yellowlegs size not really germane. Wilson’s 
eliminated by field marks, so possibility of Red-necked is the 
question. With some reluctance, I’1ll vote in favor due to 
description of bill’s consistent thickness to tip, unlike 
tapering, pointed bill of Red-necked. Ross, we need to get you a 
typewriter. 

A-D: All field marks seem to support a winter plumage Red 
Phalarope. 

A-D: Very good description of Red Phalarope. 
A-D: Good descriptions of the bird indicate a Red Phalarope. 

REVOTE: 3 A-D, 4 NA 

NA: Too many other possibilities 
NA: This identification possibly correct but also still 

possibly incorrect. Besides my first N-A vote, there was another 
N-A vote and one of the A-D votes was accompanied by comments 
that expressed some reluctance. If the record is not clear cut to 
convince the committee, probably should not be accepted. 

NA: Change to NA. Peterjohn points out, and other references 
support the fact that all Phalaropes are surface feeders and 
would not submerge head while feeding. This would appear to also 
rule out Sanderling. 

NA: I originally thought I could not vote N-A on this 
documentation because of the dark eye mark and black posterior 
crown. However, the fact that this bird was not substantiated by
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other observers present, the white nape (Red Phalarope would have 
a dark gray nape), and the feeding pattern (not characteristic of 
a phalarope) leave to much doubt as to whether this bird was a 
Sanderling or Red Phalarope. Therefore, I am changing my vote to 
N-A. 

A-D: Red-necked phalarope is ruled out by description of bill. 
Sanderling does not have a dark eye mark, a black cap at rear of 
crown, or black center and tip of tail. All these marks are good 
for Red Phalarope. Maybe there was some doubt from others. Others 
on this committee did not know about the seasonal field reports 
comment. Should this information have been kept from the rest of 
the committee? As I reread the documentation and researched the 
given field marks as they related to the materials I looked 
through I am still drawn to the conclusion that what was 
described by Silcock was beyond reasonable doubt a Red Phalarope. 

A-D: I feel that the "dark eye mark, extending a little to 
rear of eye, and a cap (black) at rear of crown" with a white 
nape puts this into the Phalarope category and eliminates 
Sanderling from consideration although Sanderling could fit other 
field marks. The white wing stripe while the bird was in flight 
certainly eliminates the Wilson’s Phalarope. And the emphasis on 
the thick bill - "no longer than head, and rather thick, tip 
little if any thinner than base. Bill similar to Pectoral 
Sandpiper but straighter and a little heavier" - would eliminate 
Red-necked Phalarope and make this a Red Phalarope. It is 
regrettable that the other good birders present did not document 
this and also that field notes weren’t made sooner. 

A-D: First N-A must not agree with my reasoning with respect 
to Red-necked Phalarope. At least he/she agrees the bird was a 
phalarope and not a Sanderling. Second N-A I believe is fairly 
accurate - most doubt has been expressed about possibility of 
Sanderling. However other observers present agreed that bird did 
not feed (act) like a Sanderling, and had a distinct black cap at 
rear of crown. This was a puzzling sighting - probably most 
likely a Red Phalarope, but a slight chance it was not. I do not 
think Peterjohn raises enough doubt to persuade me that the bird 
was a Sanderling. I think he is premature in eliminating Red 
Phalarope on one point of my description "scalloped back and 
wings". While this description is not 100% correct (back is 
plain) it alone should not eliminate Red Phalarope.
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